
Gut microbiome and the enhancement of 
Warfighter performance and resilience

Purpose

• Identify the impact of military-relevant 
stressors on the Warfighter gut microbiota 
and its link to cognitive performance and 
readiness

• Develop a predictive tool to identify 
Warfighters at greater risk from stress-
induced gut dysbiosis

Schedule

• FY19-21: Ethics submission and approval; 
Data collection with new recruits (1RTB)

• FY21-23: Data analysis; Development of 
predictive tool; Preparation of final 
report, and dissemination of findings (to 
Defence and academic communities)

Product

• Improved understanding of the impact of 
military-relevant stressors on the 
Warfighter gut microbiota,  cognitive 
performance and readiness

• Provide a predictive tool to enhance 
current screening procedures to identify 
warfighters at greater risk of stress-
induced changes in gut health during 
training and/or deployment
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Regina Belski, Con Stough, Shakuntla 
Gondalia (adjunct) and Amirul Islam

• Australian Genome Research Facility Ltd: 
Christopher Noune

• DST: Katie Tooley, Brad Baker and David 
Crone
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